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Hey everyone, welcome to another episode. Today is episode number three in the series of
five, focusing on that advice we get as entrepreneurs. And so today's topic is you don't
need to learn how to sell. And I thought that was a really good one. You know, throughout
my career, I wouldn't call myself a salesperson. Primarily, I have been focused in business
leadership and operations. And so, you know, to think about being a salesperson is not
something I would have ever classified myself as before now. And so when I think about
sales, you probably think about the same thing. I think about, you know, getting that
phone call from that telemarketer, or I think about the person at the car lot. You know,
those are the typical sales people. Right, the sales reps. And so you sort of get this bad
sort of, right, like you don't, you don't want to be labeled like that. And so What I would
tell you is to be a good salesperson, you don't have to be that quote unquote sleazy car
salesman. But we all need to learn how to sell. And here's why. Number one, you have a
gift that you're giving to somebody, but you're not going to give it away for free. Now, in
some instances, you may write, even lawyers do think pro bono, and they give their
services away from for free from time to time. Even as a healthcare professional,
sometimes, you know, we will give our stuff away for free or help or advice, our services.
And that's okay, there are times that we all want to do that go on a mission trip, or
whatever the case may be. And that's great. But that's not your career per se, right? Even
whenever you have low offers, and you do things, you know, for nonprofit, you still get
paid something, right, even even as a nonprofit, you get paid something. And so that's the
key thing that I want you to understand is that if you're going to make money for your
service in any capacity, if you're going to make money you have To learn how to sell. And
so, again, most of us have a negative connotation with selling. But what I want you to
realize, and what I want you to think about is this, I want you to move from the whims of,
ah, gosh, I want to sell because I want to make money, too, I want you to look through the

3-19-20 Page 1 of 3 Transcribed by https://otter.ai

https://otter.ai


lens of I must offer this to my customer, because they need it. And if I don't offer it to
them, I am doing them a disservice. Okay, if I don't offer my service to them, I am doing
them a disservice. And that that's a great way to think about it. Dean graziosi says this a
lot through his training course on and so he talks about the fact that we owe it to our
customers, we owe it to the people that we're trying to serve. We owe them this offer of
what we have available. We know who our avatar is, we know who our customer is. We
know exactly you know why we're trying to target them and use our gift to help them and
so if we don't offer our gift to them, we're doing them a disservice they need Are gift.
Okay. Now the other thing that I would tell you is, you know, the second thing is not only
do they need our gift, but you need to price it as something because the way the world
works today is that if it's not, you know, a reasonably priced item, people are going to
think it's not valuable. Okay? People essentially associate value with how much you know,
you price something. So if you offer it too low, then they're gonna think you're your
product, or your service is not worth much. Right. Now, there's a difference between, you
know, offering, you know, a monthly, you know, reduced fee, right a one time reducing just
let them try it. A trial run of sorts, that's great. That's perfectly fine. Okay, if you've got a
membership or something like that, and you want to reduce it just for a month, that's
great, because people get to try it without it costing too much. But then the next month,
you you bring the price back to normal, okay? So they don't get a reduced price forever.
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people associate value with a price tag. Right? That's just how it works. Think about
vehicles. Okay? the you know, the the cars that people most want are usually the most
expensive vehicles. And so value goes with the price tag, and your service and your
product are valuable. And so you've got to price them, you can't just give them away for
free. And that's a part of selling a part of selling is pricing your product correctly. Okay, so
you have a gift. You need to share it with the world. All right, you need to put it in front of
people. You'll do them a disservice if you don't put it in front of them. Okay, you talking to
them and helping them understand why they need the service or the product that you're
offering. That's selling and you don't have to do it in some sleazy way. You just simply need
to talk about from your heart. What you know what you will be solving for them. What
emotional something you're going to be solving for them isn't going to be building more
confidence or removing self doubt or, you know, helping them grow their business because
they're fearful of doing that. You know what emotional gap? Are you going to close with
your service or product? People buy from emotion, people by using emotions, typically not
logic, it's emotional buying. So you're speaking to their emotion and helping them human
to human with your product or service. And that's just having a conversation. Okay, that's
not high pressure sales tactics. Nobody wants that. Don't learn that. Okay. But you do
need to learn how to sell and you need to see it through the lens of, I'm offering my
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service as a disservice if they don't get access to it. I need to price it appropriately.
Because people associate value with a price tag. Right? And I simply need to be able to
tell my story and help people understand why what I've created or what I'm offering It's
important to them, because I can tell you what it's done for me, in my business, or I can
tell you what it's done for other people and their business. And I can tell you how it made
them feel, and how it's gonna make you feel, how it's gonna relieve stress or solve your
problem. Right, that's selling. Because as human beings, that's what we want to know,
how is this going to help me. And so if you can learn how to tell that story, your story and
the story of other people who have used your product or service, then you're going to be
able to sell and you need to be able to learn how to sell in order to move your business
forward. If you want to move from being an entrepreneur, solely just an entrepreneur, very
small business, okay, into being a very large corporation, right, a company, maybe you
don't want to be a large corporation. But maybe you truly want to be a company and you
want to have people working for you. And you want to delegate that responsibility out like
we talked about yesterday, so you can focus on a business, then you have to learn how to
sell and you have to On How To be able to tell a story and understand people's pain
points, and then help them understand how your service or your product will help them
overcome those things. Because again, if you're speaking to your customer, then you will
be able to easily help them understand how your product or service is going to do that. So
don't shy away from selling. Don't be the sleazy car salesman. Nobody wants you to be
that you don't want to be that. But remember that selling is simply telling your story,
talking about the service or the product, and emotionally helping someone understand
how you are going to help them overcome whatever they're saying through what you're
offering. And that value is tied to the price. Alright, so don't listen to bad advice. Number
three, you do have to learn how to sell but do it your way and in a way that those trust
and confidence in you and your product. I hope this helps. Thanks for listening
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